Dear Kindergarten Families,							November 14, 2016
In Reading last week,  I really used the “time out” signal for my many little sports enthusiasts to help with letter  recognition of the letter ”Tt”.   We sang the “Tooty Ta” by Dr. Jean but we changed the beginning sound to rhyme with “Tooty Ta.” Now this week we sang, “cooty ca.”  We are studying the letter (Cc).  Our new sight word is “a”.  The students created a story with Mrs. Meyer.  They also did a few noun/verb sorts (see Seesaw).   
In Science the students identified and sorted different objects either as magnetic/nonmagnetic.  
In Social Studies we read a few stories about different community workers.
In Math we worked on missing numbers and number patterns.  Printing numbers 1-10.   Can your son or daughter count by 1’s, 2’s, 5’s, 10’s? Not all students have to learn to count by 2’s.  I usually teach them the saying “2,4,6,8 who do you appreciate”.  It doesn’t take long and they learn to count by 2’s.   Some students worked on number recognition of numbers 1-30.  Some worked on number recognition of 1-100.  
In Religion we talked about how Jesus heals us.   We wrote in our Thankful Journal.  We went to the Veterans Day Prayer service.  
I used a few professional days last Wednesday through Friday.  Jean Beskau and Tim Kiminski subbed for me.  The students did a great job.  This professional leave enabled me to be on an MNSAA accreditation team examining how another school functions to meet the needs of their learners. 
The Kindergarten webpage is http://kindergarten-sjbschool.weebly.com . You can view the weekly Kindergarten letter on Tuesday each week.  I will also email letters to you on Tuesday.	
If you have any questions please contact me at (651)437-2644.  God Bless You, Love Mrs. Huneke


